## AF02 MG & CLASSIC CAR CLUB OF ROTHER SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER



A group of six cars headed down to the South downs Gliding club for the West Sussex owners club annual South Downs run consisting of four MGB's, a Midget and a TF. The weather forecast had been terrible but on the day it proved to be glorious sunshine so it was roofs down. The route ended up with a gathering of cars on the Western Lawns at Eastbourne, unfortunately one of the B's didn't make it suffering from overheating issues resulting in it having to be recovered by the breakdown service.





A planned drive to Ladysden Breakfast meeting the following week had to be cancelled due to the heavy rain resulting in a waterlogged field.